
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 8th, 2017 
 
Laurie Beckelman 
Associate Director 
The Shed 
423 West 55th Street 
New York, NY 10019 
 
Re: The Culture Shed, aka The Shed 
 
Dear Ms. Beckelman, 
 
The Arts, Culture, Education and Street Life Committee (“ACES”) of Manhattan Community 
Board 4 (“CB4”) wishes to thank you and Tamara McCaw, Director of Partnership Productions, 
for presenting before the committee on Monday October 17, 2017. We are pleased with the 
progress that has been made thus far and that you anticipate the completion and opening of The 
Shed in 2019.  
 
At its meeting on November 1, 2017 MCB4, by vote of 35 in favor, 0 opposed, 0 abstaining, and 
0 present but not eligible to vote, voted to approve the following recommendation.  
 
Several topics you presented are issues that have been of concern to CB4 during the Hudson 
Yards Rezoning in 2005 and the subsequent Culture Shed ULURP in 2013. CB4’s goal was to 
ensure the community’s involvement in the operation and programing of the facility. As you are 
aware, a number of commitments were formulized as part of the 2013 ULURP into a 
Memorandum of Understanding (MOU), see enclosed copies.  In particular the following 
commitments were made: 
 

• The Speaker of the City Council will have the right to designate a representative of 
Manhattan Community Board #4 to sit on the Culture Shed board of directors in the 
Speaker’s seat. 

 
• The Department of Cultural Affairs will establish the “Culture Shed Open Space 

Advisory Board” to evaluate the quality of programming and the level of public access to 
the Culture Shed. 

 
It is our understanding that the Board of Directors has begun meeting and we would appreciate a 
schedule of the upcoming meetings be sent to the CB4 office. CB4 will be contacting Council 
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Member Johnson and to work with the future City Council Speaker to appoint a CB4 member to 
the board. In addition, at the appropriate time, CB4 will be contacting the NYC Department of 
Cultural Affairs regarding the Culture Shed Open Space Advisory Board.  
 
Additionally, CB4 remains interested in a number of programmatic and operational aspects of 
The Shed, such as:  
 

• Public accessibility to restrooms, which you briefly addressed  
• Availability of discounted or free access to public events 
• Outreach and Programming for public schools 
• Outreach to local artists 
• Employment opportunities for local residents 
• Closing of The Shed for private events  
• Free and discounted ticket planning 

 
CB4 understands that at this time details on these issues are unavailable, but we look forward to 
getting regular updates as these issues progress. 
 
CB4 strongly recommends that you return to the ACES Committee to provide updates in the 
upcoming months and suggest February or March, 2018.  Earlier is details become available. 
 
CB4 looks forward to the opening of The Shed as a significant new cultural facility for the City 
of New York and working with you in the future. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
         [signed 11/8/17] 
Delores Rubin   Allen Oster    Inge Ivchenko  
Chair    Co-Chair    Co-Chair 
Community Board 4   ACES Committee   ACES Comittee 
 
Enclosure 
CC:    Hon. Corey Johnson, City Council  

Hon. Gale A. Brewer, Manhattan Borough President  
Tom Finkelpearl, Commissioner, NYC Department of Cultural Affairs 

 
 
 
































